Speech Contest

Jose Catalan

I know the fear of giving a presentation or a speech. In college, I studied international business. Therefore, I
had to give many presentations or speeches on any topic. It wasn’t that difficult because I spoke in English, but when
it's given in a different language, it changes the game. As an international business student, I had to take a foreign
language. At that time, I was taking Japanese and for the last assignment, it was required to give a ten minute speech.
When I was in front of everyone, those ten minutes felt like an eternity. With English presentations, I felt comfortable
because I had a lot of practice, but with the Japanese one, I felt uneasy. As an ALT in Japan, I know how Japanese
students feel when they give a speech in English, but with more practice, they will become better.

On October 1, 2017, I attended the 69" Takamado All Japan Middle School English Evangelical Ehime
Prefecture Convention in Matsuyama for the first time. This is a speech contest where middle school students from all
over Ehime come to give a speech in English. The students can choose any topic, but the speech has to be less than
five minutes. It sounds easy, but it's not that simple. The contest will test them on memorization, pronunciation,
intonation, fluency, delivery, and more. This year there were twenty-three participants from Imabari, Nithama, and
Matsuyama. [ was surprised that eight out of twenty-three were boys. For some reasons, it seems that the majority of
participants in English speech contests are girls.

I attended the contest because my student was participating in it so I wanted to cheer him on. He sacrificed
many soccer practices in order to attend this contest. Also, I worked with him from the very beginning and I was
going to be there till the very end. Overall, the contest was unbelievable. It was a tough battle, but in the end, only
three students were victorious. Unfortunately, there were no winners from Imabari this year, but the students gave it
their all and they will do better next year. I am so proud of our students. Winning is nice, but I believe that every
student in that contest won. The reward was the experience. With this reward, it will help them to improve and
become better English speakers.

NN N
#nﬁﬁﬁﬁ
T Ay TV

E 7L E YR AE—=FOMZZH>TVET, R¥ETIE, ERECRRAZHKZLTWDT, KLk EY
JTCTVLEVYRPAE—=FZ LATIUE R ) FHATLR, EETTEIHDRE LD TEARICH L VWHDTIEH D
HATLED, B35 ETTSEA ERMIBEZD T, RS2 A2HLT 2E5 L LT, AZAEED 2 —
A ESRFNER D FRATLE, BMEIHAEZED I —RAZ2 LS5O TTH, REOFHEL LT, 100D AE—F
ZLRTNUEED FHATLE, OS2 E, Z0100HB DT T EVHDIE L s E Lz, JEEDO L
LUlE, 72 SADHERIIEI DDODORIET L, THOHARFEE RS LR DLDTIEH D FHATLR, TTDH
5. ALTE LT, HEAANDAENFZETAY—F 2 TR EXICEIKE 20000 T, LarLl, o tfEITL
bot EFIchD £,

2017410 H 1 HISHA LT b a7 5691l i P = MRS 69Inl 4 H A R AR SR AR K S BB IR R EITHID TSI L
F L7, SRR TOHREENEETTIAE—Fary AT, @dEIZAMmT. —~ASOUHNTTwE T, i
ZHCHIZAETH, ZARCHEETIEIS D FHA, W, BHE. G, MBS, SLAREDREEINE T, 5F
A5, FiEE, MU 5234058 MENRE L, B0k, B4ATBEFEEILTE 5L 0w 2L TLE, WY
OPDBEH» S, WEAC—F Ay TR FDOBNEDKRS I L EER DT,

OB L 72DT, SR ISET2720IC20ayTFAMATEE L, HiIZZcsind 220
W, MHS Y v A —DFE 2L E L, LRI SROIBEICEDLD, 2V FRAIORBETHICVEL
Too BRMICR T, a v T A M, Bl L PENLEEOREZRI->TED, BLonhwndbDTlz, BL Wik
WTLZD, RBISDBZOEENZE L E L, Bakdho, SFEEISBICZEZEIZVERATLEY, A3 a]T
ZHLYDELAL, REFL- L ETEEA) LBRVET, MIIBEL 2BV ICRVET, BHoZ L3
S LWI ETTR, FAIBML 22 TOEEDPBEL LEL T, ZOIEEIRBETHY, Ziud kb BEL,
ok FPOWIEEFEFHICEZMTELRBETL X ),

FEPEED 2 (Rie Hato)

15 [-News 120 February/March 2018 The Winter Issue




